Autumn Term 2025  Year 6 Parent Newsletter


Welcome to a new term in Year 6. We trust that you all had an enjoyable holiday and have now settled back into the new school routines. The Year 6 class rules reflect the ethos and mission statement of St. Mary’s school. There is an emphasis placed on respect for both peers and adults. Children are encouraged to work co-operatively with one another and with adults to ensure that they achieve their full potential.
     We will continue to use Thinking Skills: Thinking Hats and Habits of Mind, which are incorporated into all lessons. These activities provide children with the opportunity to explore various aspects of the curriculum, focusing on specific areas of thought. 

In Numeracy, we will follow the objectives outlined in the 2014 Curriculum. We ask that you encourage your children to learn and memorise their multiplication tables and related division facts. It will also help if you encourage them to explain what they have learned to you. This could involve asking them what they did in class or getting them to explain how they worked out certain questions in their maths homework. 
The Religious Education topic for the first half term is 'Creation and Covenant'. The children will explore the Christian belief that all things originate from God and explore the Creation accounts in Genesis, they are not factual stories, but stories told to expose a more profound truth and are akin to parables.  The second text pupils will study is St John’s gospel prologue. In this poetic passage, St John lets his readers know that, in Jesus, nothing less than a new Creation is beginning.  Our second unit of study is titled ‘Prophecy and Promise’, the children will explore the stories of some of the prominent women in the Old Testament, pupils will develop an understanding of the context in which the stories take place, historically and culturally.  Additionally, the children will participate in regular Masses, which you are most welcome to attend. 
      During this term, in Literacy, we will explore a variety of genres, including portal and adventure stories, famous artists, 20th-century music, and poetry about magic spells. We will explore these different text types, and the children will have the opportunity to write in these styles. Therefore, any additional work on these types of texts at home would be beneficial.


In Science, the topics that Year 6 will cover this term are: Light and reflection, and Energy – circuits, batteries, and switches. The History topic we will be exploring is Exploration. Children are welcome to bring in any information or artefacts that may help them with their studies.


Currently, Year 6 has PE lessons time-tabled twice a week. These sessions are on Tuesday for outdoor PE and Thursday for indoor PE. The children are required to wear a white PE shirt, blue jogging bottoms or navy shorts, and black plimsolls. PE kits cannot be shared or borrowed from friends or siblings. Therefore, please ensure your children wear the correct PE kit to school and have their black plimsolls in a bag labelled with their name. 

Homework for Year 6 will be given out every Monday and should be completed and returned to school on Friday. Please ensure that your child continues to read each night for at least 20 minutes and that an adult has heard them. This can be done in the car on the way to or from school, and may involve a mix of both them reading aloud to you and silent independent reading to themselves. Their reading record should be signed each night. When commenting, we would be grateful if you could refer to the Assessment Focus Targets located at the front of your child’s reading record and ensure they are returned to school each day. 
We hope your child has an enjoyable term, and we look forward to meeting you all soon. In the meantime, if you have any concerns about your child, please feel free to speak to us at any time after school.                                                                          
     Yours sincerely,

    Mrs C. Brennan and Mrs T. Egboh
